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June 10, 2020
The executive board of the Virginia Mosquito Control Association held a meeting on June 10, 2020 through GoToMeeting.
Those present were past president LaToya White, president Andy Lima, president elect Tim DuBois, vice president Wes Robertson, first vice president/MAMCA representative Betsy Hodson, secretary/treasurer Jay Kiser, and local arrangements chair Charles Abadam.
The executive board meeting was called to order at 10:08am.

Tim DuBois made a motion, seconded by Wes Robertson, to approve the board meeting minutes of May 20, 2020. There was no discussion, all in favor none opposed; motion carried.
Tim DuBois made a motion, seconded by Betsy Hodson, to approve the financial report for June 10, 2020. During discussion, Andy asked how the shipping was calculated for the sold merchandise (if shipping was a flat rate).  Jay wasn’t sure because Penny paid it, but he thinks it is a case by case basis depending on what is purchased. There was no more discussion, all in favor none opposed; motion carried.
Board member and committee chair reports
(Members and committees not mentioned had nothing to report)
Technical advisory committee chair Charles Abadam, last meeting the board gave Charles the go ahead to switch the GoToMeeting account to a cheaper tier.  Jay Kiser still needs to give GoToMeeting a call to figure out what is possible and if the switch can happen this year.
Student competition committee chair Jay Kiser, Tour de Skeeter has been postponed to August 29, 2020. Currently, three vendors have either donated or said they will donate to the event.  Jay will keep the board notified with any updates.  


Because of the uncertainty of the 2021 VMCA meeting, the committee is not sure what they want to do with the 2021 poster competition.  The committee is waiting to see what Virginia Universities will do in the fall semester before making their decision.  The committee would like to retract their request to have students of neighboring states be included in the 2021 competition.  Even if the competition takes place, there could be lots of technical difficulties and the committee doesn’t want this to be our first impression.  The board agreed.
Nominating committee, LaToya White, no names have been listed currently. 
MAMCA representative Betsy Hodson and past president of MAMCA Tim DuBois, due to the cancelation of MAMCA’s 2021 meeting, they will not be shifting their board positions in 2021. Tim was curious if VMCA would be interested in this.  Tim, Jay, and Andy said they would prefer VMCA have 2021 with business as usual (shifting the board positions).  Betsy and Wes said they would be okay with a shift or no shift.  Jay advised that the membership would need to vote on a no shift decision, as it goes against the bylaws.
Merchandise committee member Andy Lima, said that Orange County CA Vector Control has their own facemasks now.  He will be talking with Penny to see what she thinks about VMCA having some of our own for sale.
Bylaws committee chair Jay Kiser, said there was no current proposed bylaws changes.  Andy asked if the TMVCC protocols should be updated to reflect vacancies.  Jay said he thought it was a good idea and will mention something to the Mitch, the current President of TMVCC. 
Agenda committee chair Tim DuBois, said he is waiting to see what will happen with the 2021 conference before making a decision. He liked the idea of having multiple webinars with different themes.  They could be spread out over days, weeks, or the entire off season.
Local arrangements committee chair Charles Abadam, talked with the director of local arrangements for the Marriot.  VMCA and Marriot’s 2021 contract says if we cancel the 2021 conference before July 30, 2020, we will have to pay $4,350.  The $1,000 deposit VMCA paid in 2019 will be included in the $4,350.  The cancelation fee will increase incrementally the closer we get to January 2021.  Everyone on the board agrees a decision should be made before July 30, 2020. If we did still have an in person conference, Marriot said that the space we reserved would hold 50-75 people with the current social distancing specifications implemented. Board members asked if this limitation goes against our contract, and if so will this allow us to get out of our contract. Charles will take a look at the contract to make sure, but he does not believe this limitation goes against the contract. If we would be willing to sign a contract to have the 2022 conference at the Marriot, the hotel would use the $4,350 as a deposit for that meeting. Tim DuBois made a motion, seconded by Jay Kiser, to cancel the 2021 conference and delay its contract until 2022 with the additional $3,350 added to the deposit. During discussion, Jay said to make sure the fees are the same as the 2021 contract before it is signed.  There was no more discussion. All in favor, none opposed, motion carried.  More details on the subject will be tabled until next meeting when a new contract is in hand

Jay suggested not to notify the membership that the 2021 conference will be cancelled until the new contract is signed.  This way, if something else changes we don’t have to notify twice.  Jay suggested that Andy notify his committee chairs of the cancellation. Different committees may have specific needs to be addressed if the conference does not take place.
Unfinished business

None
New Business
Next meeting will be held July 7, 2020 from 10-12pm. Charles will send out a link during the next few days.

Jay Kiser made a motion, seconded by Tim DuBois, to adjourn the meeting at 11:20am, all in favor, none opposed.

Respectfully Submitted,

Jay Kiser

Secretary/Treasurer VMCA
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